NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
RELATIVE TO THE APPLICATION
BY JACKSON COUNTY
FOR FUNDING UNDER THE 2025 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT
NEIGHBORHOOD REVITALIZATION PROGRAM (CDBG-NR)

Notice is hereby given that the Jackson County Board of Commissioners will conduct a public hearing on
October 7, 2025, at 6:25 pm, at the Jackson County Justice Center Building located at 401 Grindstaff Cove
Road in Sylva, NC, in relation to Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) funding for a project in the
community.

Jackson County anticipates applying to the NC Department of Commerce for a 2025 Community
Development Block Grant - Neighborhood Revitalization (CDBG-NR). The County is seeking to apply for
up to $5,000,000 of the FEMA Declared Hurricane Helene Disaster Area Funding under this grant for
Housing Projects. Information on the grant requirements, including benefits to low- and moderate-
income persons, eligible activities, and other program requirements, will be available. Jackson County is
committed to providing all citizens with equal access to the CDBG-NR Program, regardless of race, color,
national origin, religion, sex, age, familial status, or disability, and encourages the opportunity to provide
oral and written comments on the County’s use of CDBG funds. All interested citizens are encouraged to
attend.

For additional information or to submit written comments, contact the Jackson County Economic
Development, 401 Grindstaff Cove Road, Suite A-231, Sylva, NC 28779. Comments should be postmarked
by October 10, 2025.

In accordance with the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), persons with disabilities
needing special accommodation to participate in this hearing should contact the phone number below
at least 48 hours before the scheduled meeting date. Translation and/or interpretation services may be
available upon request. If you have Limited English Proficiency (LEP), please contact Tiffany Henry,
828-631-2240.

Para obtener informacidon adicional, visite el sitio web mencionado anteriormente. Los servicios de
traducciéon pueden estar disponibles a pedido.
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